First Unitarian Church

DRAFT Finance Committee Minutes

April 26, 2016
Attending:   Board Members:  Michael Cunningham,  Marianne Roulier, Darin Stewart, and Ameena Amdahl-Mason. Congregants and Staff: Stan Jewett, Kathryn Estey, Ed McClaren, Ron Jamtgaard, Michael Wade and Zaida Cooper.  
Call to Order:  4:30 PM, Buchan Room B310.

Reading:  Darin shared some words from “Choosing our Religion”.

Check-in:

Minutes:  The minutes of the March meeting were reviewed and approved.  

Review Date and Time for Next Regular Meeting:   Tuesday, May 24, 4:30-6:00 PM, B310.

Announcements and Reports:


Kathryn reported that the Church and Northwest Academy have signed an initial agreement 
which extends the current lease for an additional 10 years.
 
The Board approved the budget as recommended by the Finance Committee.
 Review Action Items from Prior Meetings:  None.

March Financial Summary
	
	         Month
	           YTD
	    Budget Month
	       Budget YTD

	Operating Income
	$149,184
	$1,787,362
	$183,364
	$1,829,791

	Operating Costs
	-$187,494
	-$1,622,004
	-$183,312
	-$1,636,370

	Reserve Deposits
	-$3,835
	-$35,935
	-$5,252
	-$47,269

	Investment
	$107
	$216

	
	

	Buchan Principal
	-$3,677
	-$23,481
	-$3,167
	-$28,500

	Surplus / Deficit
	-$45,715
	$106,157
	-$8.,367
	$117,652


The Church has an operating surplus of $106,157 through March. This is $11,495 below the projected budget of $117,652.

March pledges and contributions are $32,970 below budget.  Year to date pledges and contributions are $25,590 below budget.  Total income is $42,429 below budget (2.3% of projected). Rental income continues to be strong.



Operating costs through March are $14,365 below budget, primarily driven by lower than 

expected administration and payroll expenses. Overall expense control continues to be 


good. The Justice Begins at Home expenses include retroactive wage increases to July 1 as 

negotiated in the new labor contract.



Our income exceeds expenses by $106,157 through March.  Our budget goal was $117,652.



Reserves are very strong with several accounts above target funding. The major repair reserve 

is fully funded and we are not contributing to this reserve every month. This has freed up 

money for ongoing operating expenses. 

The Dashboard Report shows both online and in-person attendance to better track attendance trends. Ed McClaren reported that new member totals are down from last year.
Old Business:  None

New Business: 


The committee discussed the upcoming congregant budget meeting scheduled after both services on May 8th.  Kathryn will bring both nine month financials and the Board approved budget as we suspect both items will be discussed during the meeting.  The meeting will follow the same format as previous meetings with notes being sent to all participants, the Board, the Finance Committee and the Executive Team.
Darin Stewart will begin his transition to Board Treasurer next month.  He will chair  the meetings for the balance of the year and  work with Michael on year-end reports and graphs. 

The committee spent the majority of the meeting reviewing the draft  financial policies generated by the Policy Evaluation Committee (PEC).  Michael, Darin and Stan had previously vetted the changes and the majority of their suggestion were adopted by the committee.  The Finance Committee recommendations included a commitment to fund Fair Share dues to the UUA,  maintaining  an equipment reserve and raising Temporary Excess Spending, Bid and Contract amounts that require Board or Finance Committee approval.  Michael will forward the recommendations to the PEC.  Ameena is a member of the PEC and advised us that it may be next year before proposed changes are finalized and presented to the Board.

Michael will bring a reading to the May meeting.

Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 6:00.
Submitted by:  Michael Cunningham
